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DER BYATEN-GENERAAML

WHO -NOTICE OF RESERVATION REGARDING THE 2022 AMENDMENTS TO

THE INTERNATIONAL HEALTH REGULATIONS 2005 DATED 28 MAY 2022

World Health Organization
Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus
Director - General

Avenue Appia 20

1211 Geneva

Switzerland

The Hague, November 28, 2023

WHO —-Notice of reservation regarding the 2022 Amendments to the
International Health Regulations 2005 dated 28 May 2022

Dear Director - General Ghebreyesus,

I the undersigned, member of the Parliament of the Kingdom of the
Netherlands, notify you of our reservation regarding the 2022 Amendments
to the International Health Regulations of 2005
(https://apps.who.int/gb/ebwha/pdf_files/WHA75/A75_R12-en.pdf)
{hereafter the "2022 Amendments”), based on the laws of The
Netherlands. The International Health Regulations of 2005 will be referred to
as "IHR 2005".

On lune 21, 2023, Member of Parliament Pepijn van Houwelingen and 29
other Members of Parliament have sent a letter to the chair of the
Partiament requiring our Parliament’s approvai of the 2022 Amendments,
because the 2022 Amendments are considered a treaty or protocol to a

treaty which requires approval by the Dutch Parliament,
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Pepijn van Houwelingen indicated on Twitter, on October 25t 2023, that a
formal notice would be send on behaif of the Kingdom of The Netherlands to
WHO that the 2022 Amendments would be subject to the formal approval by
the Dutch Parliament. This notice constitutes a formal reservation on behalf
of the Kingdom of The Netherlands that it can only be bound by the 2022
Amendments after the Duich Pabrliament has approved the 2022
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